
PVCC WOMEN’S GOLF 

Minutes from Meeting Day, December 20, 2022 

 

President, Kathy Ivy, called the meeting to order at 12:55 pm. 

She welcomed everyone and asked for a motion to approve November 

Minutes.  A motion was made by Penny Swartz and 2nd by Hazelyn 

Mahukona.  

We have had a good month, with great attendance.  Our play days are 

full and we now have 165 members.  Fall Madness was a great 

tournament and everyone had a good time.  Partner’s Better Ball had a 

good turnout as well as December Guest Day.  She congratulated 

Candace Carlson and Jan Widmer on a job well done.   

With 165 members and a lot of participation we are having slow play.  

We need to do better with pace of play and Susan O’Dell will give us 

more ideas on how to accomplish this. 

We currently have 84 signed up for President’s Partners tournament on 

1/3/2023 and 1/10/2023.  

The Challenge Championship will be held on 1/23/2023 and 1/24/2023. 

Make sure you have met your qualifications.   

Fall Team has had a lot of sickness this fall Hopefully everyone will be 

well soon. 

Spring Team has begun signups.  The sheet is on the bulletin board in 

the lady’s locker room.  Contact Maddie Empey if you have any 

questions.   



Rules, Susan O’Dell discussed the rule of the month.  In stroke play, any 

player playing their own ball must putt out.  On ladies’ day, everyone 

counting a ball must putt out. 

Pace of play can be better if we will put our clubs away on the next hole 

and the first cart should get up and hit, then put their scores on the 

card.  This will help pace of play. 

Think Pink – Hazelyn Mahukona discussed more about Think Pink. Sign 

up is 12/27/2023.  They have a Lexus Hole in One car coming.  They 

have also gotten many nice donations from restaurants in Palm Springs.   

They will have a Memorial Tree in the Pro Shop beginning 1/5/2023 – 

1/17/2023.  Ribbons are $10 each.  Pink designates breast cancer, 

purple designates any other cancer.   

If you have anything to donate, please contact Hazelyn or Jan Widmer.  

No new business. 

A motion was made to adjourn at 1:10 pm by Sue Blue, 2nd Sue O’Dell. 

After the meeting adjourned, Diane Richey went over the winners for 

the day.  She also told everyone about the new “cart barn tip basket” 

that will be out every meeting day for the cart barn.  They will clean our 

clubs as we go in for lunch.  Please leave a gratuity for them.   

Respectfully Submitted, 

BJ Niehaus, Secreatary. 

 


